
 
 
 
 

 
 

OCTOBER 2018 
4 - Southern Door HS Youth Voter Education 10:45 am-12:15 pm 
4 - “Suicide: The Ripple Effect” Film Screening & Panel Discussion, 5 pm, Kress 
  Pavilion, Egg Harbor 
6 - STEM Saturday – Code Your World, 2-3 pm, Sturgeon Bay Library 
9 - Sturgeon Bay HS Youth Voter Education, 11:15 am-12:15 pm 
13 - STEM Saturday – Code Your World, 10-11:30 am, Kress Pavilion Makers’  
  Space, Egg Harbor 
20 - 4-H Kickoff Party, 11 am-1 pm, Jr Fair Bldg, John Miles County Park 
23 - Poultry Workshop (hosted by Tim Hitzman), 7 pm, Sturgeon Bay Library 
23 - Door County Master Gardener Assn. Annual meeting, Crossroads 
25 - New 4-H Volunteer Orientation, 6:30 pm, Gov’t Ctr 
25 - HCE Fall Association Meeting, The Log Den 
27 - DIY Slime at Thrills on Third, morning 
27 - Messy Science Workshop, 3 pm, Crossroads at Big Creek 
29 - 4-H Leader Training “All Together, Not the Same”, 6:30 pm, Gov’t Ctr 
 

NOVEMBER 2018 
2-3 - Wisconsin 4-H Fall Forum, Green Lake Conference Center 
10 - STEM Saturday – Roller Coaster Challenge, 10 am-Noon, Jr Fair Bldg, JMCP 
27 - New 4-H Family Night, 6:00 pm, Peninsula Room, Gov’t Ctr 

 
 
 

Upcoming Programs 

The FoodWIse Nutrition Education program, is federally funded by the Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance Program-Education (SNAP-Ed) and the Expanded Food and Nutrition 
Education Program (EFNEP) and serves Wisconsin residents with limited incomes. 
Education is offered in the following areas: nutrition, physical activity, family meals, 
preparing foods, safe food handling, preparation and storage practices, managing food 
resources, and thrifty shopping practices.  Programming places include Boys and Girls Club, 
HeadStart, Senior Centers and Food Pantries. 

 

Imelda Delchambre 
FoodWIse Nutrition Education 

Door County University of Wisconsin-Extension 
421 Nebraska Street, Sturgeon Bay, WI  54235 
Phone: (920) 746-2260 w  Fax: (920) 746-2531 

8:00 am - 4:30 pm,  M-F 
http://door.uwex.edu 
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Door County UW-Extension Educational Programming

Rob Burke 
UW-Extension Area Extension Director & Dept. Head 

GOAL Season is Upon Us ð Again 
 
This is the time of year when a lot of goals are being consideredé businesses, 
nonprofits, governmental agencies are developing plans for next year, and performance 
reviews are being completed which means the goals from last year are being 
evaluated.  So, goals seem to be important, and indeed they are powerful thingsé they 
can change an organizationôs whole direction, they can rally support and help coalitions 
marshal resources.  One term you are likely to hear about are SMART Goals.  What are 
they? 
 
S ï Specific:  Be specific about what you want to accomplish. 
M ï Measurable:  What metrics are you going to use to determine if you meet the goal?   
A ï Achievable:  It should be challenging, yet doable.   
R ï Relevant:  Relevance refers focusing on something that makes sense with the broader 
  business goals. 
T ï Time-Bound:  Providing a target date for deliverables is imperative.  

Dawn VandeVoort 
4-H Youth Development 

As part of this yearôs 4-H National Youth Science Day, youth in Door County will be 
invited to learn more about Computer Science in the ñCode Your Worldò event!  Two 
separate workshops will be held ð October 6th in Sturgeon Bay and October 13th in Egg 
Harborðwhere youth can learn about basic computer coding techniques and animate a 
name during the hands-on STEM activity.  The ñCode Your Worldò workshop is the first 
segment of the STEM Saturday workshop series that will be offered during the winter 
months.  November will feature a Roller Coaster Challenge and December will be the 
Science of Bread.  Each month will focus on STEM learning and will include hands-on, 
engaging activities.  For more information on the STEM Saturday workshop series, visit 
our website:  https://door.uwex.edu/files/2018/10/STEM-Saturday-Flyer.pdf.  For details 
on the Code Your World activity, visit http://4-h.org/NYSD.   

Extension Educational Programming 

A common sight this time of year is plant leaves covered with what looks like splotches of 
white dust. Even though it might look like someone tripped near your plants while 
carrying a bottle of baby powder, it is actually due to a very common fungal disease, 
powdery mildew. Powdery mildew is caused by a number of different fungi called 
ascomycetes (sac fungi) which live on plants and plant debris. Many types of plants are 
attacked by the fungi including vegetables, fruits, herbaceous and woody ornamentals, 
and trees. Conifers, however, are not susceptible to powdery mildew. Powdery mildew is 
typically host-specific, so the disease wonôt spread between unrelated plants. However, 
the presence of powdery mildew in one section of your garden is an indication that 
environmental conditions are favorable for the disease, so it might start popping up 
elsewhere. The most effective control is to prevent the disease from showing up in the 
first place. Buy resistant plant varieties and carefully inspect plants before purchase. 
Once in the ground, ensure there is good airflow around the plants to reduce humidity. 
Fortunately, despite the obvious look, powdery mildew is primarily a cosmetic disease 
that does not require treatment. Leaves might look rather funny, but otherwise the plant is 
ok.  

In June, I wrote about the reach of Extensionôs Parenting the 1st and 2nd Years 
Newsletters (age-paced newsletters for new parents delivered directly to their home or 
smart device). Itôs amazing to think that these newsletters have reached thousands of 
parents and families in Door County over the years. As a new parent myself, I truly 
understand the value of receiving trusted information in such a convenient way. This 
convenience makes parents more likely to read the information, leading to greater 
knowledge. And of course ñknowledge is power.ò The more parents know the better 
equipped they are to take good care of their children and nurture positive growth and 
development.  
 
What kind of information is included in the newsletters? Well, did you know that at 2 
months old you can help baby develop basic language skills? ñMake it easier for me to 
hear and learn the patterns of words. Talk slowly, raise the pitch of your voice, and say 
your words VERY clearly. When you repeat words and phrases that helps me learn, too.ò 

Annie Deutsch 
Agriculture Agent 

Tenley Koehler 
Family Living 

https://door.uwex.edu/files/2018/10/STEM-Saturday-Flyer.pdf
http://4-h.org/NYSD

